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Gates Foundation Agrees to Match Rotaryôs Polio Donations. 
$35 million per year match could generate up to $525 million for eradication. 

LISBON, Portugal (June 25, 2013) Rotary 
International and the Bill & Melinda Gates 
Foundation today announced an extension of 
their existing fundraising partnership that could 
generate up to $525 million in new money for 
polio eradication as the global effort to end this 
crippling disease enters its critical endgame 
phase.  Under the new agreement, announced 
before an audience of more than 20,000 Rotary 
members from 160 countries gathered in 
Lisbon for Rotaryôs annual International 
Convention, the Gates Foundation will match 2 
for 1 every new dollar Rotary commits to polio 
eradication up to $35 million per year through 

2018. 

ñWeôre at a critical point in the fight to end polio,ò said Past Rotary Vice President John Germ, who leads 
the fundraising efforts for polio eradication. ñWe must capitalize on this progress to finish the job. We 
have a robust plan, the tools to reach each child, and with funding in place, we can win against this 

devastating disease. Rotary and its partners remain committed to a polio-free world.ò  

All funds raised will support crucial immunization activities in polio-affected countries. These are part of a 
comprehensive six-year plan to eradicate both wild poliovirus and vaccine-derived virus announced in 
April by the eradication initiative during the Global Vaccine Summit in Abu Dhabi. At the Summit, global 
leaders and individual philanthropists signaled their confidence in the endgame plan by pledging $4 
billion, nearly three-quarters of the planôs projected $5.5 billion cost. They also called upon additional 
donors to commit the additional $1.5 billion needed to ensure eradication. Since then, the government of 

Australia, and now Rotary, are committing funding toward the remaining $1.5 billion gap through 2018. 

Rotary and the Gates Foundation have partnered on polio eradication since 2007, when the Gates 
Foundation gave Rotary a $100 million challenge grant for polio eradication, increasing it to $355 million 
in 2009. Rotary agreed to raise $200 million in matching funds by June 2012. When the organization 
achieved its fundraising goal six months ahead of schedule, the Gates Foundation granted Rotary an 

additional $50 million. 

To date, Rotary clubs worldwide have contributed $1.2 billion to the polio eradication effort. 

Rotary helped launch the eradication initiative in 1988, along with spearheading partners the World 
Health Organization, UNICEF, and the US Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. Since then, new 
polio cases have plunged by more than 99 percent worldwide, from 350,000 cases annually to just 223 
in 2012. Only three countries remain polio-endemic: Afghanistan, Nigeria, and Pakistan. However, every 

nation remains at risk for infections ñimportedò from the endemic countries.  

ñRotary made a promise to the mothers of the world that it would eradicate polio,ò Rotary District 7610 
Polio Chair Colleen Bonadonna said. ñWe need to keep our promise by participating in this effort, by 
planning and taking part in a fundraising effort, by making a donation, and by spreading the word that we 

are closing in on the finish line.ò  

Jeff Raikes, Chief Executive Officer of the Bill & Melinda 
Gates Foundation, addressed Rotarians during the third 
plenary session June 25. 

mailto:traviswhite@cox.net
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WE DID IT!  2013-14 Per Capita Giving to Annual Fund Tops $254!  
More than $275,000 in District Designated Funds will be returned to District 7610 in 2015-16. 

The books will not close for a couple of more weeks, but it is now safe to say that District 7610 exceeded Past District 
Governor Steve Cookôs audacious Challenge Goal of $250 per capita!  As of Tuesday, July 9, Annual Fund year-to-date 
giving totaled $566,446.16 and per capita giving was $254.47.  That will equate to more than $275,000 in District 
Designated Funds, which will be returned to our district in 2015-16 to help support our Service Above Self, aiding club 
humanitarian, community, international, and vocational service projects and scholarships. Congratulations, District 7610!  

WE DID IT! 

Herndon Rotarian Robert J. Hartsoe is Newest Paul Harris Society Member  
Presentation at Rotary Club of Herndon inspires three other Rotarians to join PHS! 

Robert J. Hartsoe, second from 

right, is presented with the Paul 

Harris Society certificate and 

ñwingsò by PHS Chair Scott Mills, 

who also presented the PHS banner 

to Herndon Club President Yvonne 

Hoffman.  Following Robertôs 

induction, three more Herndon 

Rotarians committed to become 

PHS members:  Tom Finley, 

Richard Downer, and a third donor 

who wishes to remain anonymous.   

Will your club recruit a Global Grant Scholar nominee for the 2014-2015 academic year? Two, one-year scholarships are 
available. Global Grant Scholarships provide sustainable, high impact outcomes in one of Rotaryôs six areas of focus, and 
a Scholar should be pursuing a career in one of the areas of focus. The Scholarôs graduate-level educational goals should 
support this career interest. Specific eligibility requirements and conditions for Global Grant Scholarships include:  
ǒ The candidate must be proficient in the native language of the host country.  
ǒ The candidateôs program of study must be at the graduate level.  
ǒ The scholar must be traveling abroad for study.  
ǒ Scholarships may not be used for studies that are already underway.  
ǒ Scholarôs legal or permanent residence or place of full time study or employment must be within District 7610.  

Interested individuals should submit a completed application (Scholarship Application) to a Rotary Club in District 7610. 
Each club should submit a nominee to the District Scholarship Chair by September 15. Additional information is available 
in the Scholarship Guide for Rotarians and on the scholarship page of the District 7610 website. Please contact 

Scholarship Chair Joseph Luquire if you have any questions. 

Global Grant Scholarship Application Deadline:  September 15  
Help Rotary change lives by nominating a Global Grant Scholar applicant. 

http://www.rotary7610.org/GlobalGrantScholarshipApplication.htm
http://www.rotary7610.org/GlobalGrantScholarshipApplication.htm
http://www.rotary7610.org/scholarships.htm
mailto:jwluquire@earthlink.net
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Peter Anderson (Crystal City-Pentagon) was named Outstanding Area 

Foundation Advisor for 2012-13 by District Governor Steve Cook. 

George Tyson (Crystal City-Pentagon) was the lucky bidder on the 

signed Gonzalez jersey, donated by the Washington Nationals for Polio. 

Lester Schoene and his wife 

Mary Branch Grove (center and 

left) receive the Bequest 

Society crystal from District 

Governor Steve Cook in 

recognition and appreciation for 

their commitment to include 

The Rotary Foundation 

Endowment Fund in their estate 

plans. Photo: Dave Mercer. 

Lester Schoene (left) received 

The Citation for Meritorious 

Service from the Trustees of 

The Rotary Foundation, here 

being presented with the 

Citation by District Governor 

Steve Cook. Photo: Dave Mercer. 

Photo: Dave Mercer. Photo: Dave Mercer. 

District Installation and Awards Banquet  
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As a new graduate in 1952, I was quite intrigued with the opportunity of 
being hired by the March of Dimes. Municipal Hospital in Pittsburgh, 
PA, was designated as a polio  hospital. Dr. Jonas Salk and his 
research team were in the basement at Municipal during the time that I 

was working on the third floor.  

My assignment included taking care of polio patients in iron lungs, 
rocking beds and the Monahan portable lung. The prospects of such a 

huge undertaking did not hinder my enthusiasm or my eagerness.  

All my nursing skills were being adjusted to this new challenging 
task. Caring for patients who depended on me for all their bodily 
comforts for the various circumstances they were in was an entirely 

new nursing aspect.  

The first 4 days were spent practicing isolation 
protocol. Our instructor emphasized how important this protocol was. 
This was our only protection against contracting the poliovirus, no 
vaccine was available until 1955. Most important was washing our 
hands repeatedly and never to touch our face while on duty. We could 
not wear rubber gloves. While working at the iron lung, we inserted our 

hands up to our elbows to perform daily activities for the patient.  

After many various nursing assignments I look back at my time in 
Municipal and recall how it was the most demanding and stressful, but the utmost rewarding experience of my career, with intense 

loving relationships with young and older patients.  

Several years ago, I met Ken Tillman. I inquired about the yellow wheel logo on his briefcase. He explained about his involvement 
with Rotary as a Past District Governor, and Rotaryôs endeavor is to eradicate polio worldwide. I said, "Oh, my gosh, I wrote a booklet 
about my polio nursing experience." After reading the booklet he invited me to speak at his Rotary club, which opened opportunities 
for me to speak to many Rotary clubs and other civic groups about my experience treating polio patients and Rotaryôs efforts to 
eradicate the crippling disease. Ken opened many doors for me and started a new and exciting chapter in my life. I feel very honored 
to be a recipient of the Paul Harris Fellow. George Atwell, a Past District Governor, saw the significance of my endeavors and 

sponsored my receiving Rotaryôs Paul Harris Fellow, which I wear with great pride as a partner with Rotarians to eradicate polio. 

Meet Former Polio Nurse and Polio Ambassador Jody Zogran  
Jody treated polio patients in Pittsburgh in the same hospital where Dr. Salk conducted his research. 

We are   this close       to Ending Polio 

2013 
July 
1 The Future Vision Plan becomes The Rotary 

 Foundation! 
1 Global Grant window opens 
1 2013-2014 District Grant funds disbursed to clubs as 

 soon as possible after receipt from TRF 
September 
15 Global Scholar applications due to District Chair  
28 District 7610 Rotary Foundation Seminar 
November 
2 Global Scholar interviews  
23 District 7610 Rotary Foundation Awards Banquet 
 
2014 
January 
1 Progress reports due for 2013-2014 District Grant  

TBA Zone 33 Rotary Scholar Orientation in North Carolina 
March 
31 District Grant applications due for 2014-2015 grants 
April 
24-27 District 7610 Conference, Virginia Crossings, Glen Allen, 

VA 
May  
1 Final reports due for 2013-2014 District Grant  
17 Club Leadership Training Seminar 
18 Peace Fellow applications due to District Chair with club 

endorsements 
June 
TBA Peace Fellow applicant interviews (district forwards 

nominations to TRF by July 1) 
1-4 RI Convention, Sydney, Australia 

The Rotary Foundation Calendar for District 7610  
Plan Now to Engage Rotary Change Lives. 

Polio still cripples hundreds of children  
around the world.  With your help,  

Rotary can wipe this disease off  
the face of the earth forever.   

END POLIO NOW        ROTARY 

We are  this close       to Ending Polio 
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After years of planning and a three-year pilot, the Future Vision grant system was launched worldwide on 1 July. Rotaryôs new grants 
offer a range of possibilities for supporting humanitarian activities, scholarships, and vocational training locally and abroad. Here are 

resources that can familiarize you with the new grants: 

Rotary Leader ð Learn about various aspects of the grant system and read success stories. 

Global Outlook: A Rotarianôs Guide to the New Foundation Grants ð Read a primer on the new system. 

Videos ð Hear what Rotarians have to say about sustainability, vocational training teams, and other aspects of the new grant model. 

Facts about Vocational Training Teams ð Learn how these teams take the Group Study Exchange concept one step further by 

combining service with international friendship. 

Facts about Rotary Foundation Scholarships ð Learn how you can use district, global, and packaged grants to provide various types 

of scholarships. 

The Future is Now!  
The Future Vision Plan became The Rotary Foundation grant model on July 1. 

Updates to policy document 

The Terms and Conditions for Rotary Foundation District Grants and Global Grants have been updated as follows: 

After grant approval, any changes to the original project plan must be preapproved by The Rotary Foundation (Section II). 

Additions to existing structures are not eligible expenditures (Section III). 

Global grants for humanitarian projects may not consist primarily of research-oriented activities or data collection (Section III). 

Individuals who make their travel arrangements through RITS/BCD Travel will automatically be covered by an insurance policy 

(Section V). 

Healthcare professionals who will be providing services as part of the grant activities are expected to have a minimum of 

US$500,000 in professional liability insurance coverage (Section V). 

Rotarians and their family members may serve on a vocational training team as long as the team is providing, not receiving, 

training (Section V). 

Scholars are no longer required to reside in their host districts (Section V). 

Global grant sponsors do not need to explain budget variances in the final report (Section IX). 

 

Resources  

Rotary grants website  
Learn more about The Rotary Foundationôs new grant system, complete the qualification process, and apply for grants on the 
Rotary grants website. Rotarians must be registered in Member Access to view much of the site. 

Rotary grants staff contacts  
Each district is assigned a Rotary staff member to help the district and its clubs with their grant activities. Find your staff 
contact. 

Grant Management Manual  
The Grant Management Manual is available for purchase, for US$1, at shop.rotary.org. Or download the electronic version, which 
is free. 

 

Å Subscribe to Rotary Grants News newsletter. 

Å Visit the global grants website. 

Å Share your story on the Rotary Voices blog. 

 

Å Join the Future Vision LinkedIn group. 

Å Register for Member Access. 

Å Contribute to The Rotary Foundation. 

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699637:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699638:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699639:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699640:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699641:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699642:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699643:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699644:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699645:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699637:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699646:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699647:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699647:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699648:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699649:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699649:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699650:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699651:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699652:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699653:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699654:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/21699655:23281104159:m:1:1002700774:C9C08818F9A0DBCD24A7FD474C8E275B:r
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Welcome Home, Strategic Water Alliance Travelers!  
Due diligence trip to Zambia visits 21 schools to monitor projects and plan future grants. 

BY ANDREW WADE (RC DULLES INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT) AND PATRICIA VELKOFF, PH.D. (RC VIENNA) 

Rotarians of District 7610 are proud to welcome home the six members of the Strategic Water 
Alliance (SWA).  They returned on June 15 from a highly productive fourth due diligence trip to the 
Copperbelt Region of Zambia.  The two-week trip included 21 school visits, 40 hours of plane 

travel, and 364 miles travelled on the ground. (See travel pictures on page 6.) 

The trip, which had been carefully planned over the previous eight months, accomplished a 

number of goals: 

Completed work verified:  Visits were made to four of the six boreholes that was included in the 
2012-13 Matching Grant.  Three of those boreholes had been complete, and three will be 
completed by the end of August.  This completes 21 of 50 total boreholes that are expected to be 

funded with assistance from The Rotary Foundation and the Strategic Water Alliance before 2017. 

Construction quality evaluated:  The quality of construction was evaluated at each site where 

work had been completed.  Some boreholes were to standard as completed.  Others required arrangements for maintenance. 

New sites selected for future work: Sites were selected for the construction of latrines.  For the anticipated Global Grant of 2013-

14, 8 to 10 new borehole sites will be selected. 

Solidified relationships with partner Rotary Clubs: As with previous visits, Host Clubs in Zambia were visited, to solidify 

relationships between US and Zambian Clubs. 

Solidified relationships with partner contractors:  Seeds of Hope (SoHIP), which has provided local oversight of construction 
projects on the ground, has proven itself to be an able and qualified partner.  They are invested in quality work, and are interested in 

educating the surrounding communities about clean water and sanitation practices. 

Water quality evaluated:  The group was able to test water samples throughout the trip, thanks to an incubator loaned by Loudoun 

County Sanitation Authority.  Testing allowed comparisons of water samples from: 

Wells installed by SWA 

Old wells not sponsored by SWA 

Samples from nearby rivers & shallow wells 

One benefit of any due diligence trip is to learn ways to improve objectives and processes as the project continues.  A number of 

areas for improvement were identified, including: 

Site selection 

Maintenance processes 

Consistency of latrine construction 

Communication among contractors, local residents, and Rotarians 

Education of school officials concerning clean versus contaminated water, maintenance, and accountability 

SWA is working to capitalize on the information gathered during this trip.  Work has begun on the application for the 2013-14 Global 
Grant, which is expected to fund an additional eight to ten boreholes.  Engineer Bob Jansen is engaging Dom Alario, Director of 
GeoSpatial and Lidar Service at SmartGeometrics , who will be putting together a map of what has and will be done.  This map will be 
invaluable as future sites are developed.  On July 15, a radio interview is scheduled with a local broadcaster from the Tysons Corner 
Rotary Club, to review trip highlights and the accomplishments of SWA.  Finally, photographer and videographer Billy Hughes of 
Skipper Films loaned video and photography equipment for the trip at no charge.  He is now working with the group to develop a 

video to share the work of SWA. 

The six travelers were Bob Jansen (Engineers Without Borders), Anne Jansen (youassist.org and data analyst), Fred Jennings (RC 
Dulles & Chief Engineer of Water for Loudoun County), Lee Johnson (RC Dulles, Honorary member making his third visit), Andrew 

Wade (RC Dulles), and Peggy Wade (Nurse and Andrewôs mother, making her third visit).   

The Clubs who will be participating in the Strategic Water Alliance for 2013-14 are: Bailey's Crossroads, Bull Run Manassas, Burke, 

Dulles, Dunn Loring, Fairfax, Fredericksburg, Herndon, Leesburg, Tysons Corner, and Vienna. 
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Strategic Water Alliance Travels to Zambia Copperbelt  
Due diligence review of projects and proposed sites helps with sustainability and future plans. 
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250 

187 

The Paul Harris Society Continues to Have a Membership Heat Wave!  
Five more Rotarians make The Rotary Foundation their charity of choice. 

H
e

lp
 U

s
 R

e
a

c
h

 t
h

e
 G

o
a

l!
 

D
is

tr
ic

t 
7

6
1

0
 P

a
u

l 
H

a
rr

is
 S

o
c
ie

ty
 M

e
m

b
e

rs
D

is
tr

ic
t 
7

6
1

0
 P

a
u

l 
H

a
rr

is
 S

o
c
ie

ty
 M

e
m

b
e

rs
  

King George-Dahlgren Club President Holly Graf, Mount 
Vernon Rotarian and PDG Andy Turner, Herndon Rotarians 
Richard Downer, Thomas Finley, and a fifth donor who 
wishes to remain anonymous all became members of the 
District 7610 Paul Harris Society, pledging in June to make a 
contribution of $1,000 to The Rotary Foundationôs Annual 
FundðSHARE each year they are financially able.  Thank you, 
Holly, Andy, Richard, and Tom!  Your leadership is greatly 
appreciated.  You are among 187 Rotarians in our District who 

recognize the tremendous potential for good in making The Rotary Foundation one of your charities of 
choice by becoming members of The Paul Harris Society.  Holly, Andy, Richard, and Tom have helped 
move the thermometer of PAUL HARRIS SOCIETY membership higher than itôs ever been!   

Will you make the same commitment today by completing and returning the pledge form on the 
following page and by helping District 7610 meet its goal of reaching 250 members by June 30, 2014?  
Become a member of The Paul Harris Society and help expand Rotaryôs ability to serve our community and 
the world.  If you are already a member of The Paul Harris Society, please share this pledge form with a 
fellow Rotarian and invite him or her  to join you in making the pledge that will help Rotarians and our 

Rotary Clubs change the lives of our neighbors around the world. 

Between July 1, 2012 and July 1, 2013 the Paul Harris Society of District 7610 gained a record 51 
members, increasing the PHS membership by a net of 44 members.  Last month we said good-bye to two 
dedicated Rotarians who were PHS Members:  John Holler (Dulles International Airport) and Bill King 
(Warrenton), who are moving to clubs in Mobile, AL, and, coincidentally, Warrenton, NC, respectively.  

Godspeed to you both.  We will miss you in our fellowship. 

On July 1, The Rotary Foundation began directly administering the Paul Harris Society.  Membership declaration forms 
(see page 9) should be sent directly to The Rotary Foundation, 14280 Collections Center Drive, Chicago, IL 60693.  
Please send a copy of the form to PHS Chair Scott Mills.  Recognition items will be mailed to the District 7610 Paul Harris 
Society Chair, who will arrange for the presentation at the memberôs club meeting.  Please contact PHS Chair Scott Mills if 

you have any questions.  

 

District 7610 Nominates Two Candidates for Rotary Peace Fellowships  
Candidates will be considered for 50 or more Peace Fellowships awarded this Rotary Year. 

Nabi Mohammad Sahak and Emma Grace Sheehy have been selected as candidates for Rotary Peace 
Fellowships by Rotary District 7610. Nabi was nominated by the Rotary Club of Great Falls, and Emma 
was nominated by the Rotary Club of Falls Church.  
Nabi, a naturalized U.S. citizen, was born in Afghanistan, where he currently works as an Afghan political 
and cultural advisor for a U.S. contractor.  Nabi  has worked as a BBC reporter in Pakistan.  He has 
served as a simultaneous linguist/interpreter, and he is conversant in Pashto, Dari, Farsi, Urdo, Hindi and 
Arabic.  Nabi received his B.A. in International Conflict Analysis and Resolution from George Mason 
University, where he is currently enrolled in the Masterôs program studying Conflict Resolution.  He wants 

to study at the University of Queensland in Brisbane, Australia. 

Emma is an honors graduate from James Madison University.  She speaks Spanish, Thai, and Burmese.  
She has studied in Guatemala, participated in a human rights delegation to Bosnia Herzegovina, has worked with the 
Womenôs League of Burma, and interned at the Gandhi Center.  Emmaôs goal also is to study at the University of 

Queensland and continue her work for womenôs rights and gender equality. 

Rotary Peace Fellows are leaders promoting national and international cooperation, peace, and the successful resolution 
of conflict.   [A photo of Ms. Sheehy was not available at the time of publication.] 

Nabi Sahak 

mailto:smills@eblg.com
mailto:smills@eblg.com
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Please email or fax a copy to District 7610 PHS Chair,  

Scott Mills smills@eblg.com or fax: 703-828-8333. 


